
Principal’s corner
As we dive into 2025, we are gearing up for an exciting celebration of National 
Lutheran Schools Week (NLSW) from January 27 – February 2! This week is 
a special time to celebrate the incredible impact of Lutheran education, and we 
are proud to be part of that rich tradition. Our school, founded in 1870, has been 
shaping hearts and minds for over 150 years. The legacy of ILS stretches far and 
wide, with outstanding alumni making a difference across the globe. This year, 
we are thrilled to have twenty-two second-generation and three third-generation 
students attending, a powerful reminder of the deep roots of our school community.
We are also excited to kick off re-enrollment season during NLSW! We 
can’t wait to continue partnering with you as we work together to make 
this year even better. Your commitment to our school and students is 
truly appreciated, and we look forward to another amazing year ahead!
Don’t miss the opportunity to join us at our Academic Fair on January 29 from 
6:00 – 7:30pm, where we will celebrate the hard work and achievements of our 
students. Plus, we’re inviting you to the Fellowship Hall for a sneak peek into 
our school’s future! We’ll be sharing the details of our initial SWOT analysis 
and the exciting strategic planning process that is shaping our next chapter. The 
whole evening is a family-friendly event, so bring your friends and neighbors!
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We also have some wonderful events lined up for February! On February 2, our students will sing in worship at 10:30 a.m to 
celebrate NLSW, and on February 27, our K-2 students will take the stage for their Music Showcase, performing patriotic music that 
will warm your heart.  Praise God for His continued blessings as we keep moving ONWARD in faith and community!

Dr. Tanya Calendo, Principal
TCalendo@ilcp.org

UPCOMING EVENTS
January 20 ~  NO SCHOOL – Martin Luther King Jr. Day
January 21 ~  NO SCHOOL – Teacher In-Service
January 26 - February 2 ~  National Lutheran Schools Week
January 27 ~  Grades 3-8 Spelling Bees 
January 28 ~  Grades 6-8 Geography Bee
January 29 ~  Grades K-8 V.I.P. Morning & K-8 Academic Fair
January 30 ~  Grades 3-8 Bible Bees 
February 2 ~  Grades K-8 Sing (10:30 am Worship at ILC)
February 14 ~  K-5 Valentine’s Day Parties, 11:00am Dismissal
February 17 ~  NO SCHOOL – Presidents’ Day 
February 27 ~  Grades K-2 Music Showcase (6:00 – 7:00 pm)
March 7 ~  11:00am Dismissal

Learn more about our church
Visit immanuelpalatine.org or call 847-359-1936.

Join Us for worship
Saturdays @ 5:00pm - Blended Worship
Sundays @ 8:00am - Traditional Worship

Sundays @ 10:30am - Contemporary Worship

*Adult Bible Study offered at 9:30am on Sundays
*Sunday Morning Experience (S.M.E.) for children 

offered during 10:30am worship

Scan or click here to view our 
church and school calendars

mailto:TCalendo%40ilcp.org?subject=
https://www.ilcpschool.org/
http://www.immanuelpalatine.org/
https://www.ilcpschool.org/calendar
https://www.ilcpschool.org/calendar
https://www.ilcpschool.org/calendar
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Earn tuition credit by purchasing 
gift CARDS WITH RAISERIGHT

Student council bake Sale

I55 Book Fair

Chapel Offerings

Please send an email to Liz Mraz at mrsmraz007@gmail.
com, and an invitation will be sent to you to set up your 
family’s online RaiseRight account.  If you are already 
enrolled in the program, please plan to submit your orders 
on the second Monday of every month by 9:00am (with 
the exception of Mondays when there is no school--then 
the order will need to be submitted by Tuesday at 9:00am).  
Thank you for supporting our school!

Sign up for Immanuel’s account using the Enrollment Code: 
1B79AF93557LL

Thank you to everyone who supported Student Council 
through the bake sales following Advent services!  Thanks 
to their efforts and your generosity, they raised over $600 
to support Second City Canine Rescue.  Student Council 
plans to host another fundraiser in February, so stay tuned!

The Book Fair is coming to Immanuel during National 
Lutheran Schools Week!  The fair will be open for shopping 
during select hours Tuesday through Friday, during the Open 
House and V.I.P. Day, and following both church services on 
Sunday, February 2.  ILS is partnering with I55, a company 
that focuses on promoting Christian values through 
literature with a mission to raise a generation of inspired 
readers by providing carefully selected, age-appropriate 
books, often with a Biblical theme. The I55 name comes 
from Isaiah 55 in the Bible.

Chapel Offering for the second trimester goes to Phil’s 
Friends.  Each year, almost 2 million Americans are 
diagnosed with cancer.  Many of these people find 
themselves in hopeless situations in hospital rooms and 
homes across the country.  Phil’s Friends provides Christ-
centered practical, emotional, and spiritual support and 
hope through the distribution of their hand-assembled 
care packages to those affected by cancer, and consistent 
ongoing encouragement through their programs and prayer.  
You can learn more at philsfriends.org.

All are invited to the table for a free 
community meal!

To-go meals are also available.

Thursday, January 23, from 5:00-6:15pm

Saturday, February 8, from 2:00-4:00pm

Immanuel Lutheran Church and School
200 N. Plum Grove Rd.

No pre-registration required!  
To learn more and to view menus, 

visit  thecommunitymeal.org.

Enrollment opens January 27
Enrollment for the 2025-2026 school year opens on 
Monday, January 27.  Families should watch for an email 
with more information and instructions on January 21.  Be 
sure to attend our Open House on January 29 for a chance 
to win a free registration!  If you have any questions or if 
you are looking for enrollment information, please contact 
the school office at 847-359-1936.

mailto:mrsmraz007%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:mrsmraz007%40gmail.com?subject=
https://philsfriends.org/
https://www.raiseright.com/
https://www.thecommunitymeal.org/
https://philsfriends.org/
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Dance classes begin feb. 4Chess classes begin feb. 6
Join the Immanuel Dance Ensemble!  Classes begin on 
February 4.  Dance classes are open to girls and boys in Grades 
K-8. There are three different age groups that practice once a 
week after school. The season ends with a recital in May. No 
experience is required! Please contact Maggie Walsh with 
any questions at mwalsh@ilcp.org.

Chess classes will be offered 
through Chess Scholars on Thursday 
afternoons for students in Grades 
K-8. Classes run from 2:10-3:10pm 
beginning February 6 through March 
20. Both beginner and experienced 
players are welcome and will learn 
under the guidance of an experienced 
Chess Scholars coach. With any 
questions, please contact Tanya Roth 
at troth@ilcp.org.

Scan or Click 
HERE

Scan or Click HERE

Valentine’s Day parties
Class Valentine’s Day parties for Grades K-5 will be held on 
the morning of February 14. Students in Grades K-8 will be 
dismissed at 11:00am.

Mitten Tree
A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped decorate our 
mitten tree this year!  We were able to provide several bags 
of gloves and mittens to Virginia Lake School through the 
Kids Hope program.  Many hats, gloves, and scarves were 
also provided to clients of Immanuel’s Good Samaritan 
Ministry.  Thank you for your generosity and helping those in 
need this winter!

mailto:mwalsh%40ilcp.org?subject=Dance%20Program
mailto:troth%40ilcp.org?subject=After-School%20Chess
https://www.ilcpschool.org/events
mailto:https://files.constantcontact.com/355510ac001/2a21697a-17cb-4c42-802c-76950d678308.pdf%3Frdr%3Dtrue?subject=
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/660322a687791e49a0c46783/t/677c2c1ac264157a95910eee/1736191013047/Dance+Packet+2025+Final.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/660322a687791e49a0c46783/t/677c2c1ac264157a95910eee/1736191013047/Dance+Packet+2025+Final.pdf
mailto:https://files.constantcontact.com/355510ac001/2a21697a-17cb-4c42-802c-76950d678308.pdf%3Frdr%3Dtrue?subject=
mailto:https://files.constantcontact.com/355510ac001/2a21697a-17cb-4c42-802c-76950d678308.pdf%3Frdr%3Dtrue?subject=
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/660322a687791e49a0c46783/t/677c2c1ac264157a95910eee/1736191013047/Dance+Packet+2025+Final.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/660322a687791e49a0c46783/t/677c2c1ac264157a95910eee/1736191013047/Dance+Packet+2025+Final.pdf
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·     Be on time (or early!). Students should arrive between 
7:15-7:30am and be picked up at 2:10pm.
·     Pull completely forward to the front of the car line before 
directing your students to exit the vehicle.
·     STAY IN YOUR VEHICLE until directed to move forward 
and are dismissed. Once you are dismissed, you may exit onto 
Bothwell, turning right, as the street is one way between 
Wood and Colfax.  
·     Pay attention to school buses in the parking lot. It is 
unsafe and illegal to drive around a bus when the stop signs 
are extended.

·     Use this time for a quick conference with a teacher. If 
you need to talk with a teacher, make an appointment that 
is convenient for both of you. The teachers need to focus 
on ensuring that students are arriving and being dismissed 
safely. A scheduled appointment makes it possible to address 
parent concerns without distraction.
·     Exit your vehicle to talk/socialize with another parent once 
in the car line. Drivers should remain in the vehicle to 
ensure a smooth drop-off/pickup. We have seen too many 
children running through moving car lines to reach a parked/
unattended vehicle. If parents need to socialize, please do so 
in the annex parking lot AFTER car line dismissal.
·     Leave the parking lot until your car line has been dismissed.

Drop-off and pickup reminders

K-8 SCHOOL HOURS, DROP-OFF, 
PICKUP AND BUS

Absence reports

Do Don’t

K-8 school hours: 7:40am-2:10pm
Student drop-off: 7:15am-7:30am

Office hours: 7:00am-3:00pm
Office Phone:  847-359-1936

School starts promptly at 7:40am, and students should be in 
their seats at that time.  Middle School and bus riders will 
enter at the main entrance (Door 1), and K-5 will enter by the 
gym (Door 12). 

If your student will be absent due to illness or any other 
unforseen circumstance, please notify the school office 
by calling 847-359-1936 before 7:30am.  If you know in 
advance that your student will be absent (i.e. vacation), we 
encourage you to notify the office in advance by calling or 
emailing your student’s teacher AND hdroz@ilcp.org.  The 
office will contact the parent/guardian of a student who is 
absent via phone if the office is not notified in advance or 
prior to 7:30am to ensure student safety and well-being.

Find a collection of helpful links 
and resources at

ilcpschool.org/portal

Holly Droz
School Office Coordinator

hdroz@ilcp.org

mailto:hdroz%40ilcp.org?subject=
mailto:https://www.ilcpschool.org/portal?subject=
https://www.ilcpschool.org/portal
mailto:hdroz%40ilcp.org?subject=

